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Chapter 1117 Kruz stared at Santos for a while to determine whether he was joking.  

Then, he said, “Santos, tell us what you want. If we can accept, then we‘ll do whatever 
you want. However, I hope you won‘t go overboard. If not, you won‘t like it if we end up 
in a life or death situation.”  

Santos finally showed a sinister smirk when he saw that Kruz willing to submit.  

“My requirements are simple. I want to cooperate with your family.”  

Kruz was surprised when he heard what Santos said.  

“Oh? I wonder what kind of cooperation do you want?” Kruz asked.  

“Very simple. The best cooperation is marriage.”  

“Marriage? Between who and who?”  

“The strongest people in both families, of course. For example, me and Miss Nelle, who 
is next to you.”  

After Santos said that, he stared at Nelle‘s body and smiled lewdly.  

Before Kruz could say anything, Nelle could not hold herself back.  

She glared at Santos. Her steady breathing became rapid again. Her ample bosom rose 
and fell violently. It was clear she was fuming.  

“You pervert, do you want to die?”  

After Nelle cursed at Santos, she did not hesitate before charging forward. However, 
Kruz stopped her.  

“Nellie, don‘t.”  

“Grandpa, that old pervert disrespected me. I want to kill him,” Nelle cried angrily.  

“Do what you‘re told,” Kruz said.  

Nelle stopped speaking. Instead, she glared at Santos opposite her.  



“Santos, do you think we‘ll agree to that?” Kruz asked.  

“I think you will,” Santos laughed and replied.  

At the same time, his energy skyrocketed, and it was even stronger than earlier. It 
reached the peak of mid– Infinity Rank and was close to late Infinity Rank.  

Kruz and Nelle looked at the slovenly old man not far away.  

‘He was hiding his strength?‘  

The Tuffin family members were even more excited now.  

‘Grandmaster is so powerful!‘  

“Santos, you‘ve surprised me. You want to marry Nelle, right? I accept. You can ask for 
her hand anytime you want,” Kruz said.  

“Grandpa!” Nelle screamed in disbelief. She could not believe that her grandfather 
would marry her to an old pervert. So what if that old pervert was at peak mid–Infinity 
Rank? She was an elder of Lunar Palace. A mid–Infinity Ranker was nothing before 
Lunar Palace.  

Kruz looked at Nelle, hinting to her to shut up for now. “I knew you would accept. Haha! 
Don‘t leave first. Go and prepare yourselves. I‘ll go to the Dallarosa family to ask for 
Nelle‘s hand. I hope you won‘t try anything. If not, your family will pay for your stupidity,” 
Santos laughed. “Santos, you‘re wrong. You shouldn’t come to us to ask for her hand.” 
“Who then?” “Lunar Palace.” “Lunar Palace? Kruz, are you kidding me?” Santos 
immediately asked with a dark face.  

“I wouldn‘t dare to. However, Nellie is an elder at Lunar Palace. If you want to marry 
her, you have to ask permission from the head of Lunar Palace,” Kruz said with a 
smirk.  

“You‘re an elder of Lunar Palace?” Santos asked as he stared at Nelle.  

“Of course! 1, Nelle Dallarosa, am the new 17th elder of Lunar Palace. You must ask 
the head for permission if you want to marry me. So? Do you dare to do so? The head 
might just agree. However, you might be killed as well. It depends on if you have the 
balls,” Nelle answered with a grin.  

“Are you kidding me? Do you think I won‘t dare to kill all of you right here?” Santos said 
in a deep voice.  

At the same time, a peak mid–Infinity Ranker energy burst from his body.  



Everyone at the scene felt suffocated. Even Kruz and Nelle had solemn looks on their 
faces.  
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Chapter 1118 “You have to think carefully, old pervert. If you kill me today and cause 
Lunar Palace to lose one of its elders, the head will definitely pursue this. I wonder if 
your family can survive the head‘s anger. Don‘t destroy the Tuffin family‘s entire 
bloodline because of your impulse,” Nelle threatened.  

“You‘re from Lunar Palace, so I won‘t kill you. However, the rest of the Dallarosa family 
must die! As long as you don‘t die, Lunar Palace won‘t do anything to my family,” 
Santos said through gritted teeth.  

“If you keep me around, I‘ll still seek revenge and kill all of you when I‘m strong enough. 
I‘m still young, and I have enough time. If this continues, our families won‘t end up good 
too. Why don‘t you let us go now, and from now on, we‘ll mind our own business? What 
do you think?” Nelle quickly said.  

She was worried that Santos would kill her entire family because he was impetuous.  

If that were the case, so what if she sought revenge in the future? Her family would not 
come back to life.  

Ultimately, both sides would lose, and both families would vanish. Santos did not take 
action immediately, seemingly thinking about what he should do.  

He could not swallow the grievance if he let the Dallarosa family go. However, if he 
killed all of them and kept Nelle around, she would find a chance to seek revenge in the 
future.  

Kruz, Nelle, and the other Dallarosa family members were very nervous right now.  

They were worried that Santos would be impetuous and attack them.  

The strength he displayed just now was clearly more potent than his combat power, so 
the two Dallarosa powerhouses might not be able to stop him.  

At this moment, a voice broke the silence and interrupted the tense atmosphere. “Are 
you Grandmaster Tuffin?”  



Everyone looked at the source of the voice. Everyone saw a man in the air with a silver 
mask whilst wielding a long red sword whom had seemingly appeared out of nowhere. 
The masked man looked down at Santos while waiting for his answer. “Who are you?”  

Santos lifted his head to look at the masked man who appeared out of nowhere as he 
asked calmly.  

Even though he looked calm on the surface, a huge wave was crashing against his 
heart. ‘Who is this? When did he appear? ‘Why didn‘t I notice?  

One had to know that Santos was a peak mid–Infinity Ranker, so how would he not 
notice if a stranger approached him out of nowhere?  

At this moment, Santos was not the only shocked one.  

Kruz and Nelle were also beyond shocked. There were two possibilities if this masked 
man could appear suddenly next to them undetected.  

One was because he was much stronger than them, and the other was because he 
knew some strange stealth technique. No matter the reason, he already had the upper 
hand since he could approach them without being detected.  

As for the people from the two families, they only knew that another powerhouse was 
here, and that was all.  

“I‘ll ask you again, are you Grandmaster Tuffin?” David looked at Santos and asked 
again.  

His eyes were on Santos like they wanted to penetrate him. Santos felt uncomfortable 
under David‘s gaze and even a little helpless.  

He answered unconsciously, “Yes, I am Grandmaster Tuffin.”  
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Chapter 1119 “Since you‘re Grandmaster Tuffin, does it mean you‘re the one who 
controls everything the Tuffin family does?” David asked again. “May I know who you 
are? How did my family offend you? Please tell me. If it‘s our fault, I‘ll ask them to 
apologize and compensate for it,” Santos said humanly. If someone else dared to speak 
to him like that, Santos would not be so humble. He might have attacked the person and 
crippled them before deciding on anything.  

However, he could not see through this masked man that appeared suddenly.  



Moreover, he appeared so silently, so Santos had to treat this seriously.  

After all, the Milky Way was too vast. There were countless living planets with people 
better than him.  

He did not think he was invincible just because he was at peak mid–Infinity Rank.  

“Alright, I won‘t keep you on tenterhooks since you said that. You don‘t have to care 
about who I am. However, I killed Adan. He ran into me when he brought Pavan to plant 
a slave mark on an indigenous living planet. So, I killed him. Who do you think is at fault 
in this situation?” David asked calmly.  

“What? You killed Adan?”  

Before Santos said anything, he could hear Orson‘s voice. “Yes, I did,” David answered. 
“So you‘re saying you killed Pavan as well?” “That‘s right!”  

“You bastard! Do you know we lost our hope of rising again because of you? You 
should die!” Orson yelled while a fire burned in his chest.  

They found an indigenous living planet. As long as they planted a slave mark on it, the 
Tuffin family would have the hope to rise again.  

However, the person in front of them made them lose this chance.  

How would Orson not be enraged?  

“If you mean planting a slave mark on a planet that has no ways of resisting, then yes, I 
stopped you. Plus, I killed your family member as well. As for whether I should die, you 
don‘t get to decide that,” David said calmly. Since appearing, he had only showed one 
tone, and that was calm.  

He was so calm he was like an emotionless robot.  

“Sir, I don‘t think there‘s a grudge between us. Do you really want to make us your 
enemy?” Santos asked.  

At this moment, he was also suppressing the anger in his heart. If he could see through 
David, he would have taken action long ago.  

The Tuffin family had been deteriorating recently, and there was no talented younger 
generation. Therefore, Santos had no choice.  

His family had reached a state where he was their only support.  

Things were not as glorious as before anymore.  



Now, they finally saw a glimmer of hope, but it was ruined by the person in front of 
them. “Does the planet you almost planted your slave mark on have a grudge against 
your family? Do the billions of humans on the planet have a grudge against your family? 
Have you asked for their permission before you tried to plant your slave mark?” David 
asked three questions simultaneously.  

At this moment, there was a slight change in his emotions. He was not as calm as 
before. “It‘s just an indigenous living plant. So what if there are billions of people on it? 
They are just ants. Do you think I need their permission? How hilarious. Have you ever 
seen anyone asking an ant‘s permission before they step on it? It‘s their honor to have 
us plant our slave mark on them to help us rise again. They should feel proud from the 
bottom of their heart,” Santos said without any regrets.  

However, he did not know that David was an aborigine from Earth.  

What he said immediately ignited David‘s anger. “I see! You want to enslave billions of 
people on a planet because of your selfishness. You don‘t care about them at all. Yes, 
those people are indeed just ants to you, but have you ever thought that you‘re also 
ants to me?” David whispered.  

When Santos heard that, he was so mad he wanted to retort. However, when he looked 
over, David was not there anymore. At this moment, David took a step forward. His 
body disappeared before reappearing in front of Santos.  

He waved the long red sword in his hand. It seemed slow, almost as if even an average 
person could dodge it. However, Santos could only watch as a red light slashed across 
his body. He could not dodge nor fight back After David waved the sword, he put it 
away. Then, he returned to his previous location and stood there with his sword.  

No pain, no blood, no wounds. It was as if nothing had even happened. Santos felt 
puzzled.  

I’m A Quadrillionaire chapter 1120 

I’m A Quadrillionaire chapter 1120 

Chapter 1120 ‘What happened?’  

Just now, he thought he could not fight back against this and was about to die.  

However, he was not hurt at all..  

‘Was this meant to scare me?‘  

Santos let out a sigh of relief.  



Everyone present, including the Dallarossa powerhouses, was staring at Santos.  

They saw what David did just now.  

However, Santos was not hurt by the sword, instead, he was still alive and well.  

He was all bark and no bite. While everyone was puzzled…,  

Boom! They heard a deafening noise. Everyone turned to look at the source.  

‘What…‘  

Everyone was staring at what happened in front of them with dropped jaws. They were 
beyond stunned.  

They saw the planet where Santos stayed splitting into two, and it was slowly separating 
down the middle. The cut was neatly done, like it was sliced by something sharp.  

‘Something sharp?‘ Everyone looked at David again. To be precise, they looked at the 
long red sword in his hand. ‘Isn‘t that something sharp? Was it done by the masked 
man‘s seemingly casual wave of his sword?  

‘How is that possible? ‘Santos was also slashed but isn‘t he alive and well right now?‘  

Santos realized something was off as well.  

A soul–tearing pain overwhelmed his body when he was about to say something.  

David‘s slash just now finally took effect.  

Everyone saw a small line of blood appearing on Santos‘ forehead, splitting him into 
two. However, before the blood even had time to flow out, Santos‘ body slowly 
disappeared into the void under David‘s Evil–Splitting Sword, leaving no trace behind. 
David‘s attack and Santos‘ dissipation happened very quickly. Santos did not even have 
time to make a sound before he disappeared.  

A giant of the Milky Way and a peak mid–Infinity Ranker fell just like that, leaving no 
traces behind.  

Boom!  

The sound of the planet splitting into two could still be heard.  

However, the atmosphere at the scene was abnormally tense. No one dared to make a 
peep, let alone say anything.  



They were scared of enraging David.  

That was someone who could kill a peak mid – Infinity Ranker with just a slash of his 
sword.  

‘When did this person appear in the Royal Region?  

‘I don‘t think even a late Infinity Ranker can kill Santos so easily. ‘Could it be that this 
masked man is a peak Infinity Ranker?  

‘How scary!  

‘How terrifying!  

‘A peak Infinity Ranker!  

Aside from His Majesty, a person of this rank would not need to fear anyone in the Milky 
Way. ‘However, we now got the chance to meet someone like this. How lucky!‘  

 


